












Jake Fletcher

Megan Pitman maintaining woodland

Making an Environmental Impact 

Award Winning Volunteering

“The work Megan has inputted may not be something that is viewed by members of the public, 
as many of the sites we work on are low profile, but this type of work is extremely important to 

the North York Moors National Park Authority.” Jo Dowson, Volunteer Service Assistant

Megan Pitman has spent two years volunteering 
with the forestry group at North York Moors National 
Park.  Megan was mainly involved with helping with 
the maintenance of the woodland site, but has also 
been involved with other projects such as grassland 
management, pond clearance and archaeological 
clearance. 

Megan, who studies at Askham Bryan College, said 
the experience gave her an insight into the various 
operational aspects of the National Park beyond 
her studies, from conservation and heritage, to land 
management. 

Jake Fletcher, of York College, and Sarah Brookes, 
of Askham Bryan College received high praise and 
commendation for their dedication to charity work.

Jake volunteered in St. Catherine’s Hospice Shop in 
Pickering, where his responsibilities varied greatly. 
From ensuring the shop remained tidy and welcoming 
to customers, to being a customer service assistant 
running the till, Jake loved volunteering.  

“Jake’s enthusiasm has been excellent; 
he is very keen and wanting to learn 
more. He is a pleasure to work with. 
He is always pleasant and is a joy to 
have working in the Hospice Shop 

environment.”  Sarah Bayes, Manager 
of the Pickering-based Hospice Shop

“Sarah has shown an amazing amount 
of enthusiasm and commitment. She 
has always worked well beyond what 

was requested of her. She will continue 
to volunteer for us after her course and 
is a valued asset to the Animal Home.” 

 Valerie Hurst, York RSPCA

Sarah Brookes worked as an Animal Care Assistant at 
the York RSPCA animal home, where she’d support 
Animal Care workers and veterinary surgeons.



Volunteering in York is an 
immensely rewarding experience. 
It’s a chance to contribute to the 
wider community, and become 
an active, engaged and valued 
member of your community. If you 
are looking for any volunteering 
opportunities, or have any to offer, 
please do get in touch. 

If you’ve recently hosted a volunteer 
and want them to be recognised for 
their contributions, watch out for 
the annual Higher York Volunteering 
Awards. If you would like to 
nominate a student volunteer, 
please contact us at  
nominations@higheryork.org

The collaborative work of: Askham Bryan College, City of York Council,  
the University of York, York College & York St John University  
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